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N E W S L E T T E R

Budget News


A summary of Alistair Darling’s budget speech is included with this newsletter, although this should not be regarded as the real budget.  With an election imminent, this was only ever going to be a holding budget, avoiding unpopular measures.  Whoever is in power in three months’ time will introduce the real budget, which is likely to be more painful.

Year-end Wages Returns


For several years, I have been filing year-end wages returns electronically for clients, and this year it is compulsory for all employers.  Anyone who has previously filed paper returns will therefore need to register to file electronically; details of how to register are on the website at www.hmrc.gov.uk.


There are two deadlines to meet: 19 April for payment of all tax and NI for the year and 19 May for filing the P35.  Although it is tempting to leave the P35 until close to the deadline, it is a dangerous course because compiling it may reveal an underpayment of tax and NI, by which time it will be too late to avoid interest.  That would not cost a great deal, but missing  the 19 May deadline can be very expensive, with penalties of £100 for each month or part thereof that the return is late.


Although everything is sent to the tax office electronically, it is still necessary to prepare a paper P60 to give to each employee by 31 May.  Any employee who has received benefits-in-kind (such as a company car or medical insurance) must also be given a P9D or P11D, which must be filed with HMRC by 6 July, either electronically or on paper.  These benefits incur a Class 1A NIC charge of 12.8%, which must be paid by 19 July.

VAT Online


VAT registered businesses with an annual turnover of £100,000 or more have to file VAT returns online from the first period starting on 1 April 2010 or after.  HMRC has been writing to those affected to tell them how to register for online VAT services.  The process is straightforward and completing the VAT return online is very easy, as there are not many figures to enter.


Payment of VAT must also be made electronically.

2010/11 Tax and NI


Employees usually see a slight increase in their net wages at the start of a new tax year, because of an increase in the thresholds for starting to pay tax and NI.  For 2010/11, however, these thresholds have not been increased, so there will be no change in net wages after 5 April 2010.


The thresholds are supposed to be raised to offset inflation, so no increase is effectively a tax rise.

Increasing your State Pension


Up to now, men have required 44 years’ contributions or credits and women 39 years’ in order to qualify for a full state pension.  From 6 April 2010, this is being reduced to 30 years for both men and women.  It has always been possible to top up missing years by paying voluntary contributions (currently £12.05 a week) within six years.


The right to buy extra entitlement has now been extended for women born between April 1948 and October 1952, and for men born between April 1943 and April 1950.  They will be able to buy up to six more years’ contributions for any missing years back to April 1975, as long as they already have 20 years’ contributions.  Some of these people will already be retired and should know whether they already receive a full pension.  Anyone still working who thinks that the new concession may be of benefit should first call the Pensions Service on 08456 060 265 to request a pension forecast.


A married woman may also claim a pension on her husband’s contributions once he has reached 65, but it is only £58.50 a week (from 6 April 2010) compared to the basic state pension of £97.65.  If she has 20 years’ contributions of her own, then she has earned a pension of 20/30 x £97.65 = £65.10, which is more than she could claim on her husband’s contributions.


Each additional year bought by anyone due to retire after 5 April 2010 will cost £626.60 (52 x £12.05) and will earn an extra £169.26 a year (£97.65 x 52 ÷ 30) so will generally be worthwhile.
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